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TICKETS ARE REQUIRED TO ATTEND
the Service of Ordination and Consecration
for Bishop-Elect Shannon Mac-Vean Brown,

11th Bishop of Vermont on September 28th

From the Diocesan Transition Committee:
We are writing to explain more fully the process by 
which lay people can reserve tickets for the 
consecration on September 28.  The process will be 
announced in the September 2, issue of The 
Mountain.  

The following people do NOT need to reserve a 
ticket (because seats have already been reserved for 
them):  members of the clergy, anyone in the 
procession, ushers, and members of the choir.

More than 500 seats are still available in these three 
options for tickets:

1. The main floor of the Ira Allen Chapel
2.  A lecture hall in the basement of Ira Allen Chapel
3.  An overflow space in the Davis Campus Center

Attendees in the overflow spaces will be able to 
participate via a live broadcast and receive 
communion.  Everyone is invited to the reception 
that will follow in the Davis Campus Center.  There 
is no cost for the tickets, but they are required.

(continued)            



Parishioners may reserve tickets in any of the above three spaces.  In other words, 
the overflow tickets will be available simultaneously with the tickets on the main 
floor of the chapel.  People with mobility issues may find the overflow spaces  more 
desirable than the main floor of the chapel.  It should be noted that the overflow 
spaces will also be air conditioned (the chapel is not), have more comfortable seating 
(the chapel has wooden pews), and will have easier access to restrooms during the 
nearly three-hour service.  The overflow space in the Davis Center is the option that 
requires the least amount of walking.

Parishioners are expected to apply individually for tickets following the 
directions in the September 2nd, issue of The MOUNTAIN.  (you will need a
printer to print out the ticket).

September at All Saints

Sunday, September 1st

8 a.m. Holy Eucharist Rite I
10 a.m. Baptism of Greyson Jane Parr, 
born July 7th to Gillian Stearns and 
Nicholas Parr.  
Folk Group will lead the music.

Tuesdays, September 3, 10, 17, 24
4 p.m. Prayer Group meets

Sunday, September 8th

9 a.m. Adult Forum 
10 a.m. Christian Education for 
children/youth. 

Tuesday, September 10th

7 p.m. Vestry Meeting

Sunday, September 15th

11:30 a.m. Holiday Bazaar Meeting
1 p.m. Book Club meets

Saturday, September 28th 

11 a.m. Consecration of Bishop Elect 
Shannon Mac-Vean Brown at Ira Allen Chapel

Sunday, September 29th

11:30 a.m. Folk Group Rehearsal

September Book Club

Our September selection is “Leadership:  
In Turbulent Times” by Doris Kearns 
Goodwin. 

In Leadership, Goodwin draws upon the 
four presidents she has studied most 
closely—Abraham Lincoln, Theodore 
Roosevelt, Franklin D. Roosevelt, and 
Lyndon B. Johnson (in civil rights)—to 
show how they recognized leadership 
qualities within themselves and were 
recognized as leaders by others. By 
looking back to their first entries into 
public life, we encounter them at a time 
when their paths were filled with 
confusion, fear, and hope.

We will meet on Sunday, September 
15th at 1 p.m. in the DeForest Room.  
Everyone is welcome. 



Christian Education Opens For The Season

Christian Education for children will begin on Sunday, September 8th during the first part of the 
10 a.m. service. They will meet in the Nave for commissioning of their teachers at the beginning of 
the service and then go downstairs for a team-building game, story and craft.  They will return to join 
us again for the Peace.

Adult Forum will also resume at 9 a.m. on Sunday, September 8th, with Josh Cheney and Whye Yap 
continuing to lead the group. This 8-week series is titled “The New Testament You Never Knew:  
Exploring the Context, Purpose and Meaning of the Story of God” 

Sessions include:
1.  The Books of the New Testament 5.  The Ministry of the Apostle Paul
2.  The World of Jesus and the Apostles 6.  The Early Christians and the Church
3.  The Life and Death of Jesus 7.  The Mission of the Church
4.  The Resurrection of Jesus 8.  The Creation of the New Testament

Safer Church Basic Training
The Episcopal Church in Vermont will offer a Safer Church Basic Training on Saturday,  
September 14th, at St. Michael’s Brattleboro, and on October 19th, at St. Mary’s in the 
Mountains Stowe, from 8:30 a.m. to 3 p.m.  Topics include power, authority, and boundaries in 
ministerial relationships, and prevention, identification, and response to elder, child, and youth abuse 
among other topics.

Persons who are paid or volunteer with children or youth or any vulnerable population, Eucharistic 
Visitors, and employees of a congregation are required to take this training.  All other leaders and 
members of our congregation are encouraged to attend.

More information can be found on the Diocesan website at diovermont.org including dates of all 
trainings and registration.  The basic training must be refreshed every 5 years by completing 
recertification.  If you have any questions, please see Peggy Mathauer.

NOTE:  
Office hours will resume Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays, 

9 a.m. – 3 p.m.  beginning September 3rd. 



Holiday Bazaar, Saturday November 9th
9 a.m. - 2 p.m.

Fall is around the corner and with it comes our Holiday Bazaar!

Our first organizational meeting will be September 15th after the 10:00 service (Coffee and 
coffee-hour goodies in hand). It should be a quick meeting just to touch base with everyone and 
hear any thoughts on last year and ideas for this year. This will be for all chairpersons, set 
up/knock down crews and anyone who would like to participate in this wonderful community-
building event. 

If you are unable to make that date, please let me know. My contact information is 802-881-1725 
for call or text,  and chris6720@yahoo.com for email. I look forward working with everyone this 
year on this fun family event! 

Chris Sheil

Indoor Yard Sale
Thank-you for being an active and faithful member of All Saints. With your donations for our 
annual bazaar we can look forward to helping the neediest in our community. This can only 
happen with your donations. PLEASE – No clothing, sports equipment, water bottles, outdated,  
non-working electronics or appliances, and large pieces of furniture or anything too heavy to 
bring downstairs.  If you have any questions about what to donate, please ask Judy Citarella. You 
can start bringing donations now! Thank-you!

Judy Citarella, 864-7189
montecassino21@gmail.com

Antiques and Treasures
We welcome all your treasures. Here is a list of things to give you an idea of what we looking 
for:

Lamps, small pieces of furniture, sets of glass wear and or sets of dishes, 
platters, chess sets, handcrafted pottery, prints and anything antique!

Place in a box and label “Antiques and Treasures.” Bring to the yard sale room or leave at top of 
stairs.

Pam Valance  
658-2136



(The following is a reprint of a recent column in The Other Paper by Ellie Bushweller)

Forgiveness
Hatred does more damage to the vessel

it is contained in than the vessel it is directed at.
Chinese Proverb

As I was walking through several department stores recently, I couldn’t help notice they were already 
decorated for the holidays. Thanksgiving Day was still many weeks away but here we were moving 
rapidly into one of the busiest shopping periods of the year. It prompted me to think about a different 
kind of gift. This kind of gift would have profound importance, such as forgiveness, but no monetary 
value. I have always enjoyed giving and receiving material gifts. However, I think it is worthwhile to 
consider other types of gift giving as well.

You can’t purchase forgiveness. It is one of the most valuable yet difficult gifts to give to someone. It 
touches our sense of justice, our sense of right and wrong. In addition, it involves our emotions, 
including anger and resentment. Such deep passions of the heart do not always pay attention to the 
rational counsel from the head, even wise ones. Our revered Vermont poet, Robert Frost, once wrote: 
To be social, is to be forgiving.

Forgiveness is not a formula or a technique. It really is a matter of the heart. It goes to the very core 
of what we truly believe and feel regarding our interactions with others. Have you ever needed 
forgiveness in your own life? Was it given or withheld? If it was freely given by another, how did 
you receive it? If it was withheld, how did that make you feel? Answering these questions is an 
important first step in understanding how a person might handle the position of being on the 
forgiving end of an interaction.

Forgiveness is not forgetting or condoning. It is not a clear cut, one-time decision. It is a process that 
takes time and plenty of self reflection. It requires a candid inventory of our many strong emotions 
and the pain those emotions cause us. Hopefully, we can eventually move in the direction of 
releasing that pain and reclaiming control of our lives. As a person experiences emotional healing, 
the capacity to forgive grows. When you gain a more accurate understanding of what forgiveness 
genuinely is and is not, that information helps pave the way for real healing.   

I have lived long enough to have experienced both sides of the gift of forgiveness, in the giving and 
the receiving. The unique quality of  forgiveness is that it can be a gift, not only for the recipient, but 
to the giver as well. Professionally, I had the privilege of working with individuals, couples and 
families as they made their own painful trip from red hot emotions to personal healing and 
forgiveness. Once the heaviness of those strong emotions was finally released, clients often spoke of 
actually feeling lighter. In many ways, they were indeed.

This holiday season what non-material gift might you consider giving another? 



SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 7TH

ELLEY-LONG MUSIC CENTER, COLCHESTER

Join the VSO Chorus for an open rehearsal and performance of Mozart’s Requiem, and preview of a VSO-
commissioned new work for chorus and orchestra from Matthew Evan Taylor!

The performance will be in a casual interactive lecture/recital format. VSOC Director José Daniel Flores-
Caraballo will share with the audience and chorus his thoughts on the two pieces. He will also demonstrate 
how a choral/orchestral work is put together and how the VSOC pursues performance goals.

11 am – 12:30 pm: Rehearsal
12:30 pm – 1:30 pm: Lunch (brown bag)
1:30 pm – 3:30 pm: Rehearsal
4:00 pm – 5:30 pm: Performance
5:30 pm – 6:30 pm: Reception
Free and open to the public; email rsvp@vso.org to confirm attendance by August 30.

Sacred Waters event at Shelburne Bay park September 7th , 9a.m.  - 12:30

VT Interfaith Power & Light is collaborating with a number of organizations to offer a Sacred Waters 
gathering open to everyone age 5 and up on Saturday, Sept. 7 at Shelburne Bay park.  After the opening 
ceremony, people will choose either to paddle a canoe up the river (canoes provided) or go on a trail hike. 
Also, there's a limit to how many can participate in the trail walk and canoe paddle so registering soon is 
encouraged.  $5/person - $10 per group (4 people) – Ages 5 – 12 free

Registration: Visit facebook.com/VTCleanWaterNetwork/ or contact blampke@echovermont.org

EVENTS THAT MAY BE OF INTEREST TO YOU



SEPETEMBER 2019 
SCHEDULE

8 a.m.
EUCHARISTIC 
MINISTER
September
1    Joe Nieters
8    Julie Bonanno
15  Dana Brown
22  John Bertelsen
29  Joe Nieters
October
6    Julie Bonanno

10 a.m.
CRUCIFER
September
1    Marian Halloran
8    Glenn Sproul
15  Martha Chambers
22  Josh Cheney
29  Dana Brown
October
6    Marga Sproul

EUCHARISTIC 
MINISTER
September 
1    Martha Chambers
8    Marga Sproul
15  Julie Bonanno
22  Whye Yap
29   Marian Halloran
October 
6     Glenn Sproul

LECTOR 1
September 
1   Sandi McGowan
8   Margaret MacLean
15  Judy Citarella
22  Jackie Arbuckle
29  Linda Morrell
October 
6    Phil Reynolds

LECTOR 2
September 
1    Jackie Arbuckle 
8    Phil Reynolds
15  Deborah Johnson 
22  Becky Fox
29  Ellie Bushweller 
October 
6    Laura Buel

INTERCESSOR
September 
1    Deacon Peggy
8    Hilla Damm
15  Ellie Bushweller
22  Margaret MacLean
29   Martha Chambers
October 
6    Julie Bonanno

USHERS & GREETERS
September 
1   Susan Hartman
8   Whye Yap/Marian Halloran
15  Sandi McGowan/Dom Abbondanza 
22  Stewart & Julie Pierson
29  Whye Yap/Susan Hartman
October 
6     Marcia Corey/Chuck Conn

COFFEE HOUR HOSTS
September 
1    Chris Sheil/Erinn Wetherby
8    Yolande Franklin/Julie Pierson
15   Margaret MacLean/Linda Morrell
22   Sandi McGowan/Hilla Damm
29   Marcia Corey/Katrina McGibney
October 
6      Chris Sheil/Erinn Wetherby

ALTAR GUILD
September 
1  Hilla Damm
8    Becky Temple
15  Marga Sproul
22  Deborah Johnson 
29  Pam Valance
October 
6    Hilla Damm

BREAD FOR COMMUNION
September 
1   Hilla Damm
8   Audrey Park
15  Peggy Mathauer
22  Hilla Damm
29  Audrey Park
October 
6    Peggy Mathauer

VERGER
September 
1   Chuck Conn
8   Don Crofut
15  Whye Yap
22  Don Crofut
29  Chuck Conn
October 
6    Sandi McGowan

COUNTER
September 
1   Martha Chambers
8   Glenn Sproul
15  Katrina McGibney
22  Josh Cheney
29  Hilla Damm
October 
6    Whye Yap

If you have a conflict in scheduling, please arrange to switch with someone 
who does not have other duties that day, and contact the office. 

EMERGENCY FOOD SHELF 
SUGGESTIONS

Cereal (low sugar)  
Peanut Butter 
Baby Food, Baby Formula, Diapers
Canned Soup (low sodium) 
Canned Tuna
Canned Fruit in juice or light syrup 
Pork & Beans 
Canned Vegetables (low sodium), 
Tomato /Spaghetti Sauce
Dry Pasta, Rice
Juice (100% juice)
Meals in a can

If you wish to make a monetary 
donation, every gift helps.



SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS SEPTEMBER ANNIVERSARIES
2 Peter Huffman 9 Michael & Meg Huffman
3 Madison Premsagar 10 Bruce & Kathy Bosley

Katrina McGibney 12 David & Sheila Stanton
Jerry Martin 22 Matt & Katrina McGibney

6 Nick Dattilio 24 Matt & Allyson Vile
Kirtani Mathauer 24 Matthew & Allyson Vile
Peter MacLean

8 Robert Park
10 Marion Dooley
11 Ryan Corey

Stephanie Miraglia IN MEMORIAM
Asa Hoover 7 Bob Schultz
Judith Phillips 10 Chet Cook

13 Sheila Stanton 12 Louise McGibney
16 Anna Possidente  14 Tom Menson
18 Edward Hockenbury 19 Alice Hobart
25 Freda Nieters 21 Hugh Douglas

Dick Phillips 28 Mary Lou Sutherland
27 Betsy Bahrenburg

Lucille Haas
29 Julia McGibney

Âll Saints Episcopal Church     
1250 Spear Street
So. Burlington, VT 05403

INFORMATION INSIDE ABOUT ORDERING TICKETS FOR SERVICE OF 
CONSECRATION FOR BISHOP-ELECT SHANNON MAC-VEAN BROWN

“Find your roots in the rituals and traditions of a people with a history.”


